


Knockbain Community Council: Minutes of meeting 20 February 2018 in Munlochy
www.knockbain.org

1. Welcome and Introductions:
In attendance:   John Stott (chair), Sylvia Bertram, Bruce Adams, Alan MacDiarmid, Sue Lowe and Roy Sinclair
Apologies:   Gordon Adams, Craig Fraser, Rachael Grist, Kate MacKay, Helen Barton and PC Lee

2. Minutes:  Minutes approved by BA and seconded by AM.

3. Matters Arising:  No matters arising

4. Finance:  £1920.14 less £34 pending leaving the current balance as £1886.14  

5. [bookmark: _GoBack]Police Report:   Received and posted on the website.

6. Planning:    No objections received or feedback from the Millbank Development presentation. 

7. Outstanding Actions, Projects and current responsibilities:
Defibrillator:   Letters in hand for distribution to local businesses to help with the shortfall.
New Bus Timetable:    HB attended a meeting on the 31st January and reported that Stagecoach intend to look into some of the necessary changes. 
QR Codes:  To make contact with Paul, who volunteered at the January meeting, to assist with the setting up of the QR codes and with the Access Officer for permission to display them, along with other KCC information, on the disused ‘Path Network Board’ in Munlochy.

8. Road Reports:  
Notified of serious pot holes in North Kessock on Millbank Road and Ferry Brae near the school and on the road from Munlochy to Bellmaduthy where it runs parallel to the burn.  

9. Monthly Update on Torgorm Point Project:  
· Don Gillies has kindly agreed to dig out and lay topsoil on the area designated for the orchard.  He is also to supply extra boulders for around the perimeter and large tyres and topsoil for plants. 
· It was proposed KCC request the Council to install some form of safety measure at the site entrance to deter fast moving traffic.  Suggestions included a ‘concealed entrance sign’, speedbumps, a footpath from the end of the new houses or to extend the existing speed limit sign.

10.  Monthly Update on KCC Website:    Nothing to report.

11. Correspondence:   The chairman’s email reply to the NKTOP’s request to move the recycling bins during renovations was discussed and agreed. 

12. AOCB :
· Wildwoodz Paintball Park:  The chair had a successful meeting with the owner and agreed KCC’s general support with existing and future projects.
· Sub-group:  To look into forming a sub-group, similar to NK, for the village of Munlochy.   
· Co-ordination of Events in NK:  AM requested KCC to organise a meeting with NK voluntary groups to assist with the co-ordination of their 2018 planned events.  A letter is to be sent scheduling a meeting for the 16th April and to highlight the calendar for community use on the KCC website.  
· Community Market:  Due to high demand a table will not be available in February.  
· Arch History Project: No further leaflets required.
 
13. Date of the next meeting:   20th March 2018 in North Kessock at 7pm



